Holy Family Parish Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes - November 30, 2015

Attendees: Father Gaudy, Alfie Martinez-Coyle, Glenn Rodriguez, Greg Brown, Dick Dietz, Joe Kelly, Julie Luecke, Bill Shannon, Kathy Staskin, Rick Paradiso

General:

The new PPC members, Dick Dietz, Bill Shannon and Beverly Manlove, were acknowledged as the new members. The September Holy Family Parish Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes will be distributed and approved at the next meeting. The following PPC members were elected for the next year's positions.

• Chairperson: Greg Brown

• Vice-Chairperson: Todd Solomon

Secretary: Kathy Staskin

Rick Paradiso, Richard Serpe and Laurie Steentofte were acknowledged for their service to PPC.

Old Business:

- **PPC Commissioning:** Positive feedback was given for the commissioning held on November 22 at the 11:00 am Mass and the same format encouraged for the future.
- <u>Living Our Mission Campaign:</u> A total of \$67,454,373 has been raised by the Diocese to date. This has surpassed the original goal of \$65,000,000. There are still 39 parishes within the Diocese that have not begun their part of the campaign. Holy Family has raised \$1,461,986.66 towards the parish goal of \$1,500,000. A total of 435 pledges have been collected.

New Business:

- PPC Roster: All members present verified the contact information on the roster.
- Building Committee Update: Glenn Rodriguez gave an update on the role of and progress made by the building committee. The committee is comprised of parishioners with varying backgrounds in engineering and contracting. The main purpose of the committee is to report to the Pastor, Finance and Parish Councils and the Diocese on matters regarding the facilities repairs/improvements. In addition, the committee will perform the following tasks: publicity of activities, coordinate parish input, determine project steps, interview/select design teams, coordinate with BARC for Diocesan Approvals as needed, monitor designs, coordinate contract development, funding and award, and monitor construction. A summary of the repairs to the Sanctuary (CT 1545 Backup) is attached for reference. Additional projects to be undertaken include replacing the cooling tower, replace the partitions in the Family Room, replace carpeting and modify the Columbarium and corner signs. A complete copy of the building committee meeting minutes is available for additional information.
- <u>SLT Presentation</u> An update on the Community Ministry has been postponed until the January meeting.
- New Member Orientation: Conducted for Bill Shannon and Dick Dietz. Binders to be provided at the January meeting. All members were reminded that VIRTUS training is required for PPC members.